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MURESK INSTITUTE — VIABILITY REPORT 

Statement by Parliamentary Secretary 

HON WENDY DUNCAN (Mining and Pastoral — Parliamentary Secretary) [2.07 pm]: I rise to table the 
“Report into the future and commercial viability of the Muresk Institute”, which was compiled by Hon Philip 
Gardiner. 

[See paper 1889.] 

Hon WENDY DUNCAN: The report has 22 recommendations, the most significant of which are as follows. 
Firstly, that the Western Australian government acknowledge the seriousness of the impending imbalance 
between world population growth, the shortage of skills and expertise in agriculture necessary to meet future 
world food demands, and the necessity to ensure our skills and knowledge capacity. Secondly, that government 
consider adopting the model of Muresk as an independent multilevel academic institution with a live-in campus 
whereby the governing body seeks tenders from program providers to provide academic programs from 
universities, colleges of technical and further education—TAFEs—and other institutions that meet Muresk’s 
criteria of recognisable academic and live-in campus distinctiveness and resulting commercial sustainability 
from high asset utilisation. Thirdly, that the Western Australian government resume accountability of the Muresk 
campus asset and associated land carrying experimental plots, and appoint a governing council that ensures a 
regional emphasis in its composition, complemented by skills in tertiary education. The report recommended that 
Muresk develop relationships with potential program providers of programs in Western Australia, Australia 
generally, and selectively around the world.  

Another recommendation is that Muresk enter negotiations with potential providers, including Curtin University 
of Technology, to determine their interest in being the program provider for the agribusiness program. This will 
streamline the program to reduce course options in an effort to bring scale to classes and, at the same time, to 
develop a business plan with C.Y. O’Connor College of TAFE for programs that meet the vocational needs of 
rural and regional Western Australia across a range of agricultural and social infrastructure skills, bearing in 
mind the balance in the mix of programs considered as most appropriate for Muresk, its asset utilisation and 
financial sustainability. Several other recommendations are made, but I will not go into the detail here. However, 
the report calls on the commonwealth government to undertake cost analyses of regional and city tertiary 
education campuses and their role in achieving the government’s regional tertiary education goals and, 
accordingly, review the validity of the current five per cent loading that Muresk program providers receive for 
each equivalent full-time student loading over city institutions. The report recommends that the government meet 
with the federal Minister for Education to discuss the provision of commonwealth fee help to cover 
accommodation expenses on Muresk campus and higher education contribution financing of the short “Save the 
World/Feed the People” program conducted for masters and PhD researchers from any discipline at the five 
Western Australian universities.  

The first of the final two recommendations is that Muresk implement a secondary school marketing plan 
throughout Western Australia’s secondary schools, with particular focus on agricultural secondary schools, 
explaining the wide spectrum of tertiary education options at the live-in Muresk campus, and an alumni 
marketing strategy, including major corporate hirers of Muresk graduates. The final recommendation is that 
Muresk recognise the state of the risk–reward relationship in agriculture and its deterring effect on graduate 
enrolments and uptake into the industry in its marketing strategy and how it markets the career prospects of 
Muresk agribusiness graduates; and in the presence of a high risk–reward ratio, as currently exists, to market 
Muresk on the empirical history that Muresk agribusiness graduates have almost unequalled business career 
options.  

Consideration of the statement made an order of the day for the next sitting, on motion by Hon Linda Savage. 
 


